M. Kerjman xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx Michael K. E-mail: mkwrk2@yahoo.com 01 May, 2001 Mr John Carter Secretary Senate Employment Worktask Relation Small Business & Education Committee Inquiry into Higher Education Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Dear Mr J. Carter, 

Current official information on the Senate inquiry into higher education allows a significant opportunity to draw your kind attention to the following. A skilled newcomer (an independent category), Chartered Professional Engineer (MIEAust CPEng) deeply grateful for an eventual chance to contribute much to an adopted country, I felt myself obliged to broaden my existing environmental engineering knowledge and experience with an Australian approach substantially and in a reasonable passage of time. A Masters of Engineering Science (Environment) Program at the University of Melbourne International Technologies Development Centre (ITDC, Department of Civil Engineering) had been a very option (1994). A completely new for me subject, "A Projects Appraisal", had led to conclusions being internationally recognised as an innovative method of a cash flow analysis, presented at scientific congresses in the USA and Germany, and published (1996-97). Simultaneously, the most significant developments at the University were: - A factual change of my enrolment without my consent; - A "10% assignment". As it was understood from an evaluation, "generally poor English" contributed to estimating the scientific value of a student¡¦s work substantially; -A "not passed" examination. The same lecturer had found answers on his two questions, a part of an exam paper concluding four (or five) tasks proposed by a team of the lecturers, handwritten illegibly; - An examination I had never attended: "not passed"; - My Master's Thesis was approved by a supervisor and submitted to the ITDC. A conclusive part of this work was presented at and published in proceedings of MODSIM-95, Newcastle, NSW. It was emerged, that the thesis to be re-reviewed by independent experts. In about a year information was gained, that "not passed" mark was provided by an ITDC's employee. It is probably worthwhile mentioning, that according to the then University's rules and procedures, a Master's Thesis which part was invited for a presentation at a scientific congress or published should be considered as a work of a PhD level. A diligent Masters Program student, I tried vigorously to find out advice concerning the improvement of my performance in order to fulfil the University's vision of its appropriate alumnus. It seems treated synonymously fellow students - skilled migrants from non-British Commonwealth countries had the fees required - HECS amounts transferred up-front. At the time the next invitation to an international congress (IMACS WC-97, Berlin) arrived, some kind of the University's rather shy suggestion on settlement by refunding hardly met the above mentioned reasons initiating my enrolment in this course. The most recent work experience at the UN as Environmental Protection Officer conducted by Director of Natural Resources and Economics Department personally presented additionally the practical understanding of both the core and performance of that unforgettably specific Masters Program at the University of Melbourne. Thank you for your valuable time. Remaining sincerely yours, I am looking forward to constructive consequences of a vital for Australia's future inquiry. M.K. MIEAust CPEng NPER 


